
 

 

Well done!  
A special mention to: 

👍 - Rocco, who has been so helpful this week, especially at tidy-up time. 
 

😁 – Oscar, for his fabulously positive attitude to work all week. 
          (Great piece of writing Oscar!) 
 
Oak Path 
As we are heading towards the Winter weather, we are looking into 
options to create a path, across the grass from the back gate, for Oak 
Class to enter and leave the school. We are currently considering using 
paving slabs to create a temporary path but are open to suggestions of 
alternatives. School finances will be the deciding factor in how the 
path is achieved, therefore, if any parents work for a builder’s  
merchant/DIY supplier and are able to obtain a discount on behalf  
of the school, we would be hugely grateful. Thank you. 
 
Rags to Riches Collection 
The PTA have arranged another used clothing collection from 
‘Rags 2 Riches’ on Friday 6th November. Please collect all your  
old clothes, shoes, belts and bags to help us raise money for our  
school. Simply bag up your old things, drop off outside school  
on the morning of the collection day (grass area by school sign),  
and that’s it!  
Letters will come out nearer the time, but there won’t be bags this time, but please feel free to use regular 
bin bags. The link below details what items are accepted  
https://www.rags2riches4schools.co.uk/what-we-collect/ 
If you have any questions, please speak to Natalie King  
 
School Governing Body 
Following the AGM of Hornton Primary Schools Governing body this week 
The Governing Body are as follows; 

• Parent Governor and Chair of Governors: Martha James 
• Director Appointed Governor and Vice Chair of Governors: Chris King 
• Director Appointed Governor: Duncan Raper 
• Director Appointed Governor: Laura Short 
• Director Appointed Governor: Andrew Overton 
• Director Appointed Governor: Tom Hill 
• Parent Governor: Rhiannon Entwistle 
• Parent Governor: Mani Chudasama 
• Staff Governor: Sarah Wright 

Contact details for Governors can be obtained through the school office. 
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fun! 

 

Happy 
Birthday  

Roman 
6 

Grace 
7 
 Pippa 

   10 
 

Kylan 
   7 

 



 

 
Breakfast Club/After School Club 
Our wrap around care facilities are now up and running. Please contact the school office if you would like to 
make use of Breakfast and/or After school club. 
 
School Visitors 
As you know, we are limiting visitors on to the school grounds. Only visitors who are vital to helping us 
provide a safe and effective education provision are permitted on site.  
Any visitors will be required to; 

• engage with the Covid-19 Test and Trace service by scanning the QR code on the school gate 
• wear a face mask 
• wash and sanitise hands 

Coronavirus 
Thank you to everyone who has responded to the Covid-19 testing guidelines so far. 
 
The Hornton Primary School COVID-19 Full reopening ‘Risk assessment ‘is available on our website. 
https://www.horntonprimaryschool.co.uk/_site/data/files/cv/BD881DC4C74667E03B580BA9F645B658.doc 
 
 
The Hornton Primary School ‘Remote Learning Plan’, in the event of partial or full school closure, is available 
on our website. 
https://www.horntonprimaryschool.co.uk/_site/data/files/cv/98F59C4BFC3AFD96A1633FF1BE1D21FA.docx 
 
 
The current guidance for schools, updated 1st October 2020 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-
outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools 
 
 
The guidance for parents and carers was updated on Tuesday 1st September. 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-
providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak 
 
 
Allergies 
A quick reminder that Hornton Primary School is a nut free zone. We have several children with severe 
allergies. 
 
Thank you for your continuing support  
The HPS Team 


